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Department of Planning and Environment 
Project Number SSI 6148 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Dear Sir/Madam 
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Scanning Room 

M4/WestConnex Motorway - Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) — Stage 1 

Penrith City Council welcomes the State Government's commitment to the delivery 
of the WestConnex project, as identified in the NSW Long Term Transport Master 
Plan. 

We acknowledge and welcome the benefits of the M4 Widening as the first stage of 
the WestConnex project, in providing greater certainty to travel times on the M4 
Motorway between Parramatta and Homebush. The increased lane capacity 
provided by the project will result in smoother traffic flow and a reduction in delays. 
It will also provide a better link to Sydney's west with its international gateways and 
key places of business and facilitate significant reduction in travel times. 

Our Council is however, concerned that the provision of tolls on this road system will 
create a significant cost burden on Western Sydney commuters, and therefore 
potentially undermine its benefits. 

Information relating to the NSW Long Term Transport Master Plan and WestConnex 
project were considered at Council meetings in March and April 2013, respectively. 
In response to these reports, Council resolved to express its strong view that it does 
not support any toll on the M4/WestConnex. 

In response to the exhibited EIS, Penrith City Council wishes to reaffirm that it 
supports the M4/WestConnex project, but that it does not support the introduction of 
tolls as it will significantly burden Western Sydney motorists. 

Yours sincerely 

J 
Wayne Mitchell 
Executive Manager Environment & City Development 
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